Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Houses in Multiple Occupation
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
I am interested in purchasing properties, which I want to convert into HMO's (large enough for 10- 24 rooms).  Do you have a list of empty properties and details of the owner please, so they can be contacted to see if they want to sell, so that the property can be renovated for families?

Answer:
We can confirm that we hold details of empty residential properties owned by individuals, however, the Council is of the view that residential empty property information is exempt from disclosure under section 31(1)(a) – Prejudicial to Law Enforcement which states:

“(1) Information is exempt information if its disclosure under the Act would, or would be likely to prejudice –

(a) the prevention or detection of crime.”

The disclosure of the addresses would be likely to prejudice the prevention of crime as it is believed that if a list of the addresses were to be disclosed then these properties would become more vulnerable to squatting, associated crime and other forms of criminal activity including but not limited to criminal damage, extraction of electricity and the stripping of empty properties and would increase the social and economic costs in these areas as a result.

We have compiled a list of people interested in purchasing empty properties. This list is circulated to the empty property owners who are looking to sell their properties. Once the list is sent to the property owners the council’s involvement ends, we do not get involved in negotiations etc.

If you wish to be added to the list or there is a specific empty property you are interested in please send your email to: emptyhomes@leicester.gov.uk.

If you know of any landlords who want to sell HMO's or landlords who are no longer permitted to run HMO's and this becomes available, please do not hesitate to get in contact.  

The Council have not yet banned any landlords from running HMOs and do not hold information of landlords wishing to sell.  

This part of the letter therefore acts as refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, information on landlords who want to sell HMOs is not held by the Council. 
Finally, does the Council have any grants available as an incentive for investors doing this?
The Council have no grants available for potential investors in property.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


